
Amesbury High School All Sports Boosters 

Minutes of Meeting 

 

December 7, 2009 

Minutes Taken By:  Priscilla Terry 

Meeting Time:  7:00p.m. 

 

Attendance: Priscilla Terry, Drew Stellmach, Janice Syphers, Nancy Beecy, Larry 

Lingley, Cathy Lingley, Bonnie Schultz, Greg Schultz, Leo Norton, Joelyn Pray, 

Elizabeth McAndrews, Debbie Eaton 

 

Secretary’s Report: 

The Secretary’s report was accepted and approved with amendments. 

Treasurer’s Report: 
The Treasurer’s report was accepted and approved.  

Athletic Director’s Report: 

*PAC is going to sell refreshments at the girls basketball games. 

*Elaine has a list of sweatshirts giving an idea of how many we go through. 

*We can send any master calendar stuff to Elaine. 

*Spin-A-Thon is on still on hold. 

*Six AHS Athletes went to Gillette Stadium for  MIAA Sportmanship/Leadership. 

Correspondence/Comments: 

*46 AHS pullovers were sold for a profit of $846 to Boosters. 

*The Landry Stadium Committee confirmed that we have the exclusive fundraising rights 

and that the charge is $100 per game plus $250 for Thanksgiving. 

*Larry agreed to set up the winter concessions at 5pm each game.  A sign-up sheet went 

around for volunteers.  We are going to set up in the hallway before the cafeteria doors.  

Nancy is going to set up the pizza orders and we will be looking for students to pick them 

up for community service.  Debbie Eaton has donated some t shirts that the Boosters will 

be selling at the games. 

*The Landry concession stand is closed for the season.  Larry and Greg cleaned out the 

storage area and Leo brought home the coffee machine and hot water heater.  All the 

supplies are here at AHS for basketball. 

Membership Update: 

*There are nine new memberships to report (plus a donation). 

Business Old/New: 

*Elizabeth is setting up a meeting between boosters and AYMS representatives to go 

over the rules for fundraising at Landry. 

*Leo gave out copies of the Bylaws to the Bylaw Committee for review. 

*The Audit Committee reported that everything looked great with the financial reviews.  

Thanks to Nancy!! 

*The sweatshirts are all set at Fullers. 

*Blessingtons is out of business, Sam was able to get a few of our trophies that were still 

there.  He noted that Crown Trophies in Middleton may be a choice for coaches to use. 

*The Boosters will be awarding up to four $500 scholarships again this year. 

 



 

 

Election of 2010 Officers:  The following positions were approved unanimously for next 

year: 

President, Leo Norton     

Vice President, Larry Lingley 

Recording Secretary, Greg Schultz   

Member at Large, Priscilla Terry 

Member at Large, Joelyn Pray 

Communications Secreatary,  open tba 

Treasurer, open tba 

 

The Boosters wish to extend a big THANKYOU to both Drew and Marcia Stellmach 

for all they have done for the AHS Boosters over the years, and especially for all 

their help over the past year!!  Happy Retirement!!   

 

The next scheduled meeting is January 4, 2010 in the AHS Library. 

 

 


